set forth calendar.

- Superintendent goals lacking substance.
- Request from board members to strengthen relationship and to meet with the BEA leaders- Superintendent met with a lack of follow up.
- Requests from board members for follow up information has not been completed regarding individuals at public comment: Examples: AP Courses and Bullying Concerns.
- Board member shared concern over a student who shared a public comment claiming self-harm feelings after a class at BHS. Board member asked if the student and family had been contacted 4 times. Board member's concern was the mental health of one of our students. Board member never got a response after repeated questions.
- Board approved- Waiver Plans of Intent-timely follow up was not provided to our staff. This puts the board in an uncomfortable situation with incomplete information.
- A lead city official shared with board members that the superintendent canceled a safety meeting on him multiple times, and the working relationship between the city and the school is not at a place that we should expect in Brookings.
- A lead city official contacted Board Members regarding extreme miscommunication and lack of communication regarding a city/school land issue at the Hillcrest site. The situation has been resolved but the communication leading up to the resolution (which involved numerous city council and board members) could have been handled before reaching an unfavorable situation for the district.
- The board has major concerns, which have been shared over a term of years regarding
 the roll-out and continued work surrounding the district and board commitment to
 Competency Based Education. The concerns from the board are all regarding
 communication to our families and our teachers. This initiative has created lots of
 confusion and frustration.
- Loss of a lead principal/position to help roll out the Competency Based Education
 resulted in the board approval to utilize funds to enhance roll out. No additional
 information has been shared with the board. Board members provided suggestions to
 change to a "TOSA" model at each building. Board member has received no follow
 up communication on this idea.